
 
 

May 1, 2025 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Salt Creek Sanitary District - Wastewater Treatment Plant in 
fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Salt Creek Sanitary District, 
located at 201 South Route 83, Villa Park IL 60181. The funding would be used to improve the 
District’s Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP) to reduce phosphorus to Salt Creek. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the project will increase energy 
efficiency, increase treatment reliability and a reduction in the use of chemicals used to remove 
phosphorous from wastewater.   

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 
authorized in 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

​
​

Sean Casten 
Member of Congress 
 
 
 


